
From: Soura, Christian
To: Ken Moffitt <KenMoffitt@scsenate.gov>

Date: 10/14/2013 11:22:38 AM
Subject: RE:

                Sounds good – what room are you in again?
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Ken Moffitt [mailto:KenMoffitt@scsenate.gov] 

Sent: Monday, October 14, 2013 11:22 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject:
 
I may be a few minutes after 1 so don’t worry about being on the dot
 
Kenneth M. Moffitt
Counsel to the Clerk
South Carolina Senate
803-212-6203
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